Drumm, Kristin

From: Sterling Speirn <sspeirn48@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, April 16, 2018 6:57 AM

To: MarinLCP

Cc: Drumm, Kristin; Liebster, Jack

Subject: Local Coastal Program Amendments #3 and #7

April 24th Meeting of the Board of Supervisors Sterling K. Speirn OPPOSED

Marin County Board of Supervisors
3501 Civic Center Drive, Suite 329
San Rafael, CA 94903

Dear President Connolly and Members of the Marin Board of Supervisors,

| write to you as a long-time resident and owner of a house in the Coastal Zone. We raised our two children in Stinson
Beach and we have been active members of our community over the years. Our kids attended Bolinas-Stinson Public
Schools and went ‘over the hill’ to attend Tamalpais High School in Mill Valley.

| have tried to follow closely the hard work that many county staff and local citizens have committed to develop and
update our Local Coastal Plan. | was not able to attend the hearing in Half Moon Bay last year, but have continued to
monitor the reports on the work as it has progressed. It has also been remarkable to learn that Marin County Staff have
won national awards for their outstanding efforts.

| oppose adoption of the California Coastal Commission (CCC) staff changes to Amendment 3 and Amendment 7 in
Marin’s Local Coastal Program Amendments. The Board should either reject the CCC Staff’s proposed language or take
no action, and retain the existing Local Coastal Plan.

Both Amendment 3 and Amendment 7 contain provisions that, if adopted, would impose burdensome and impractical
permitting requirements, contrary to the Coastal Act.

Amendment 7 contains provisions that primarily, if not exclusively, relate to the deferred “Environmental Hazards”
issues. The Board should not now accept definitions whose meaning and purpose is understandable only in the context
of Environmental Hazards provisions that are not now before the Board and not explained in the accompanying
materials.

The Environmental Hazards issues were deferred because they drew substantial and broad-based opposition from Marin
residents and businesses. Accepting the definitions in Amendment 7 now, out of context, would undercut fair
consideration of the Environmental Hazards issues later. Since none of these provisions will go into effect until the Local
Coastal Plan is complete, there is no benefit for the Board to act on them now.

Please vote no on the proposed amendments.
Sincerely,

Sterling K. Speirn
187 Seadrift Road, Stinson Beach, CA 94970



